August 31, 2011

Board of adjustments

RE: David Hayes

Parcel #20-035-0052

Old Snow Basin Road

We are requesting a variance for a proposed driveway and easement on the adjoining East parcel because of the 50% slope along the frontage of our parcel.  This parcel was created in the late 1960’s with a 20-foot access across the middle of the parcel due to the steepness of the slope on the frontage. This parcel was purchased by the Hayes in the spring of 2011 with Wadman the owner of the East parcel giving an access easement as shown on the contour plat. The original 20-foot easements have since been terminated. This new access will be a shared access with the Wadman parcel and has a slope of 25% off the frontage and no trees. The location of the access easement also serves as a better sight distance for other traffic along the Snow Basin road making it safer to access the parcel. The slope along the frontage of the Hayes parcel has a slope of 50% or greater and is lined with native trees. This makes the frontage of the Hayes parcel cost prohibitive to build a driveway on. The contour drawing shows the existing slopes and the proposed location of the driveway and building pad that conform to Weber County requirements.

In conclusion by granting a variance allows:

1. The use and enjoyment of the parcel the same as other owners along the road.

2. Safe sight distance for traffic on the road. (Safety of the public)

3. Saving the native trees and vegetation and not creating erosion problems in the future.

4. Allowing the construction of a conforming access for two parcels with minimal environmental impact.

5. Allowing the creation of a conforming building lot. 

Thank you for considering this Variance.

Sincerelly,

Dallas Buttars, Representative for David Hayes.       

